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August 19, 2020
ACKNOWLEDGMENT
of ng objection to the propgsed vacation
Arcata Fire District/McKinleyville Station By: £,
2149 Central Avenue Print name Jsiay A écfbms ALY
McKinleyville, CA 95519 Title: &ee Oyurer

Date: g;/za//zo’g =~

RE: PROPOSED VACATION OF A PORTION OF KNOX COVE DRIVE (County Road No. 3M060)
LOCATED AT THE EAST END OF KNOX COVE DRIVE AND THE INTERSECTION OF
KELLY AVENUE IN MCKINLEYVILLE

The Department of Public Works is preparing documents for the proposed vacation on a portion of Knox Cove
Drive (County Road No. 3M060) in McKinleyville at the intersection of Kelly Avenue and Knox Cove Drive
between APN 510-371-036 and APN 510-371-057. The dedicated easement portion of Knox Cove Drive was not
built. The original intent was to connect Knox Cove Drive to Bolier Avenue; however, that is no longer a
possibility. The adjacent parcel (APN 510-371-055) needed to connect Knox Cove Drive to Bolier Avenue has
been developed. The easement to be vacated is shown on the attached “Exhibit A”.

Please review the attached map and advise the Department if Arcata Fire District/McKinleyville Station has any
facilities that would be affected by the proposed vacation. Please note that there are existing overhead utility lines
in the area of the proposed vacation.

e If Arcata Fire District/McKinleyville Station has facilities that need a public utility easement to be reserved,
please advise me of location and the width of the easement necessary. I will then have the easement prepared. I
will then follow up with you to ensure that the proposed public utility easement will be acceptable to you.

e If Arcata Fire District/McKinleyville Station has no facilities that would be affected by the proposed vacation
then please execute the acknowledgment above indicating that Arcata Fire District/McKinleyville Station does
not object to the proposed vacation. You may return the acknowledgement by mail to address below; by fax to
707.445.7388; or by e-mail to cshanahan@co. humboldt.ca.us.

If you need additional information or if you have any questions, please feel free to call me at 707-268-3774.

Sincerely,

Colleen Shanahan

Real Property Agent, Land Use Division
3015 "H" Street, Room 124

Eureka, CA 95501
cshanahan@co.humbolt.ca.us

(707) 268-3774
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